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THE BREVET CLUB (CANTERBURY) Inc
CANTERBURY’S CLUB FOR AIRCREW

C/- AIRFORCE MUSEUM OF NEW ZEALAND, PRIVATE BAG 4739, CHRISTCHURCH 8042
June 2023 NEWSLETTER
COMMITTEE
            President:			Kevin Jones 			0274 717565
            Vice President:			Graeme Thomson		021 633 181
            Secretary:			Graeme Thomson		021 633 181
            Treasurer:			Peter Foster			0275566893
                        
                      Graham Bethell (03) 318 1929                                                 John Lay 3410418           
                      Kenn Cox   021543459        Mark Wilson  3650277            Keith Jolly       351 3399                 
Honorary Padre:  The Very Reverend Michael H Brown 377 7275
CLUB PROGRAMME  to October 2023

Tuesday	20  June             2023   	AGM			   Theatrette 		1300

Tuesday	20  June             2023	Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330

Tuesday	  4  July               2023	Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330

Tuesday	18  July              2023	Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330

Tuesday	  1  August        2023	Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330

Tuesday	15  August        2023	Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330

Tuesday	 29  August        2023	Club Luncheon		   Double Tree		1200 for 1230
         NB: For the rest of the year the luncheons will replace the normal social afternoon

Tuesday              12 September 2023	Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330

Sunday	  	 17 September 2023	Battle of Britain	     Museum		1030

Tuesday               26 September 2023	Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330

Tuesday               10 October      2023	Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330

Wednesday	  25 October      2023	Club Luncheon		   Double Tree		1200 for 1230




From the Flight Deck – June 2023

President’s Report June 2023
Introduction: I could just about regurgitate last year’s report because so many of my comments remain relevant. My biggest concern is still membership and the direction we should take for the future, bearing in mind our founding members insistence that membership be restricted to only those with a military brevet. More about this a little later. Covid19 appears to be under control but it remains very much in the back of our minds when we are planning. 

Our relationship with the Air Force Museum remains strong and we mutually continue to search for ways to enhance that. Museum staff take the lead on our behalf with arrangements for the Battle of Britain commemorate on and this is very much appreciated. The MOU between the Museum and the Club is valued by your Committee.

Finances: My comments last year are still valid. Our finances remain very healthy and will be reported on in detail by our Treasurer, Peter Foster. The strength of our financial position is due to the total oversight by Peter. Thank you from all of us is due to Peter for his dedication.

Social Program: We continue to meet every second week in the Brevet Lounge at the Air Force Museum.  Numbers have reduced to less than 20 (and this includes our wives and widows on our ladies list). We also hold a lunch every second month. During Covid19 restrictions, these gatherings were held in the Brevet Lounge and the atmosphere was great. We were back in our ‘home’. The catering standard was not what we expect for the last two events so your committee decided to return to the Chateau on the Park last month. We had a good turnout and there is overwhelming support to continue supporting the Chateau.

Committee: The Committee remains relatively stable, but unfortunately we lost Dave (Albie) Soper in October and Murray Rutherfurd in December. They, and their inputs, will be sadly missed. In accordance with Club Rules, Kenn Cox and Mark Wilson have been selected by the Executive to fill the vacancies and will be available for election at the AGM.

Website: Considerable work has been done to update the Club’s Website and my special thanks to Graeme Thomson and Keith Jolly for their expertise and time in developing our new look. The site is now fully operational and available. Why not try it. Comments are welcome.

Sir Keith Park: I reported last year that our efforts to gain recognition for Sir Keith Park were proving difficult. They still are and gaining support from the Christchurch City Council is like pulling teeth. However we persevere and if necessary we will submit independent of their support. They have until the end of the month to respond or we will proceed without them.

The Future: I have indicated many times in the past few years that I intended to step back when I reached 80. That happened at the end of last year, so I am!  Unfortunately I have discovered that the body (and mind) both slow down with maturity. I will still be involved with the Committee and will worry about the way ahead for our Club. Our numbers on Tuesdays have hovered around 16 – 18 with a low of 8 two months ago. We struggle to reach 30 at our lunches, despite me communicating directly with individual members as a reminder. In the past year, thanks to the efforts of members, we have been able to encourage some new applications. All have been accepted but now they need to join us and participate in our fellowship and be involved in determining the Club’s future which must be confronted. I believe that in the very near future we should drop our fortnightly social afternoons and maybe concentrate on monthly lunches or dinners. I would be very disappointed if we can’t continue in some form to preserve what our forebears set up and funded. That however, will need commitment and involvement from our younger members. I will step back and allow our incoming President to manage that process.

Conclusion: My time with our Club has been incredibly rewarding and Diann and I hope that we have done at least a little to enhance your experience. I hope that the smooth sailing we are enjoying continues and that our Club can work our way through our current difficulties and find a way to maintain what we enjoy. The Club will only be as good as each of us make it: - so if you are not already, get involved.
Keep well and stay safe,
Kevin Jones
President.

Post script: Since I drafted this in mid May we have received a reply from Christchurch City Council. They appear to be ambivalent, but have asked to meet. Hopefully I will be able to report further at the AGM.

Last Post.
Since our 2022 AGM we have lost:
Bob Bryan - age 102 - 19 August 2022
Dave (Albie) Soper - 9 October 2022
Murray Rutherfurd - December 2022
Derek Morten DSC MiD - age 101 - 5 February 2023
Rendall Marwick - age 102 - 22 February 2023
Jack Hall - 30 April 2023
They will all be sadly missed. Our thoughts and prayers are with their families and friends. Please remember them.

The Club is delighted to welcome the following new members.  We look forward to seeing you all regularly at our functions:

Ian Clements                                        R A Cammell
R G Read                                                John Humphries
Mark Wilson                                         J G  Headifen
G Withers                                              D M Abbott
Rob Irwin                                              Don Laming

Do you know anyone else who should join as well?  If so let a committee member know and we might be able to make them an offer they can’t refuse!



WHERE HAS THE TIME GONE?
An old friend visited recently from Australia.  We were mechanics at Wigram in the 60’s and he gave me his copy of the 1967 Wigram airshow for the 50th anniversary of aviation.  An incredible document of over 30 pages.  I remember the airshow well.  I was part of a group “tidying up” an old Simmonds Spartan that had been languishing at the rear of the Canterbury Aeroclub to make it look a bit less woebegone.  My friend had kept the programme with him all those years in Oz.  A small sample of pages follow:  I love the hot rod flames on the C-130!
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Battle Of Britain

Our Tech, Paul, suggests a look at the following link, quite historic:

Dambusters: Lancaster soars over Lincolnshire Bomber Command memorial - BBC News














Keith Jolly, Editor
                                 The Price of Freedom is Eternal Vigilance
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